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Research Analysis 

 

The committee substitute for HB 2459 modifies personnel definitions according to the Filmed in 

Oklahoma Act of 2021 and authorizes the Department of Commerce to approve an additional 

incentive of five percent of the qualified production expenditure amount for projects that filmed 

on location at least 25 percent of the time. The Department is also authorized to approve another 

incentive of two percent of the qualified production expenditure amount for the post production 

costs of music production, recording, composition, or licensing of Oklahoma music. The 

measure requires projects that receive incentives to display a Department of Commerce-

approved logo in the credits for at least five seconds. 

 

Prepared By: Autumn Mathews 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

From the Oklahoma Tax Commission: 

 

 
There should be no impact on state revenue.  

 

https://www.oscn.net/applications/oscn/Index.asp?ftdb=STOKST68&level=1#:~:text=Article%2036B%20%2D%20Filmed%20in%20Oklahoma%20Act
https://www.oscn.net/applications/oscn/Index.asp?ftdb=STOKST68&level=1#:~:text=Article%2036B%20%2D%20Filmed%20in%20Oklahoma%20Act


 

Additionally, the Department of Commerce, that oversees the Filmed in Oklahoma Act, does not 

believe the changes will create any fiscal impact for the agency, and therefore, there will be no 

fiscal impact for the state.  

 

Prepared By: Mariah Searock, House Fiscal Staff 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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